
 
   

 

November 2019 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
November 
Nov  11    VETRERANS DAY 
 
Nov 15  Friday dinner @ China Delight 
in Corvallis  5pm, 325 NW 2nd St  { first 
left over the bridge },     541 753 3753 
 
Nov 15  ‘Ford vs Ferrari’ opening at a 
theater near you.  
 
Nov 16  Albany indoor swap meet @ 
fair grounds, 7am 
 
Nov 22  Friday dinner @  Pizza 
Schmizza in Lebanon, 5pm, 2602 S 
Santiam Hwy, 541 451 1141 
 
Nov 26  Monthly Car Club Board 
Meeting @ Mike and Sheila Peterson's 
home, 6pm, 4295 Clay Pl SE, Albany 
 
Nov 28  THANKSGIVING DAY 
 
December 
Dec 03  Car Club Meeting & Christmas 
dinner, arrive about 5pm, we will eat at 
5:30pm, the meeting will start by 7pm.  
Please bring new unwrapped presents for 
girls and boys and some non-perishable 
food.  Election of officers will take place 
tonight. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dec 07  29th Annual Stayton Santa Cruise-in & 
TOYS FOR JOY, 7am-11am, Stayton Fire 
Station, 1988 W Ida St, Entry fee is new 
unwrapped toys.  Breakfast is $6.  Club 
members meet and leave from Hwy 226 & 
Brewster at 7:30am. 
 
January 
Jan 17-18  Winter Rod and Speed Show, Albany 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Rollin' Oldies General Meeting 
November 5, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Dave Faller.  The Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited and birthdays and anniversaries were 
celebrated with song. 
 
New members Bob and Betty Weidner were 
introduced.  Bob is a retired paper mill 
employee and they live in Sweet Home.  They 
own an all original 1967 Mustang. 
 

 

Friday Night Dinners at 5pm 

Nov 15  Friday dinner @ China Delight in 
Corvallis  5pm, 325 NW 2nd St  { first left 
over the bridge },   541 753 3753 
 
Nov 22  Friday dinner @  Pizza Schmizza 
in Lebanon, 5pm, 2602 S Santiam Hwy, 
541 451 1141 
 

 

 

 

 

Veterans’ Day:  See the Car of the Month article.   
 



 
  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

November 15th the Friday night dinner will be 
at China Delight in Corvallis. 
 
Web Masters Report:  Dave Faller told 
members that Don Hammer will be the new 
Web Master for the club.  Don told the 
members that he will send out an email with 
instructions on sending him photos and 
information about their cars.  He reminded 
the members that he is not a reporter. He will 
get information onto the website but 
members are responsible for supplying that 
information. 
 
Honor Flight:  Dave told members about his 
third trip to Washington DC with Honor Flight 
Veterans.  It was an awe inspiring experience.  
Dan Miner told members that his brother-in-
law and son had been on that Honor Flight 
journey and were equally impressed. 
 
Sargent at Arms Report:  Verle reported that 
$84.00 had been collected for the 50/50 
drawing. 
 
Hospitality:  Linda reported that Jack Davis 
will have knee surgery November 14th.  We 
wish him well and a speedy recovery. 
 
New Business:  Dave opened up nomination 

of officers for the 2020-21 term.  Nominees 

for:  

President - Dave Faller 

Secretary  - 

Sargent at Arms  -  Verle Steele  

Historian:  -  John Wood 

At this time there is no nominee for 

Secretary.  If you are interested please 

contact Linda Stinson or Dave Faller.  Kate has 

also asked if someone is interested in  

 

Secretaries Report:  Information from the 
October Board Meeting was shared.  It was 
decided that cakes for 50 people would be at 
the February, May, October and December 
meetings. (Kate will purchase these cakes and 
bring them to the meetings.)  Also it was 
moved and seconded that Ed buy a $50.00 
gift certificate for Applebee's Restaurant for 
John (he is the caretaker at River Park and 
has been very helpful in setting up for our car 
show).  Ed will deliver it to John. 
 
Following this review the minutes of both the 
General and Board meetings were approved. 
 
Membership Report:  Sheila reported that 
there were 44 members in attendance. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Kate reminded members 
of the club Christmas prime rib/turkey dinner 
December 3rd.  We will gather at 5 PM and 
dinner will be served at 5:30. Bring an 
unwrapped child’s gift and nonperishable 
food items to be donated in the Lebanon 
community.  You may bring guests but their 
dinner will be $15.00 per person.  Please let 
Kate know if you plan to bring guests. 
 
Cruise Masters Report:  Tom has sent out 
emails of upcoming car related events and he 
had paper copies for those without email 
access. 
 
The Club Participation trophy from the 
Antiques in the Street car show was awarded 
to Richard Thoma. 
 

The next board meeting will be at Peterson’s.  
All members are welcome to attend. 
 
Friday Night Dinner:  There will be a change 
in the Friday night dinner schedule.  Due to 
the OSU football game Friday night we will 
gather at Xtapa in Lebanon November 7th. 



 

 

 

 

  

taking over the office of Treasurer.  Let her 

know if you are interested in that position. 

Car of the Month:   Floyd McMillen's car was 
chosen as Car of the Month.   
 
Attendance Award:  Karen Grant's name was 
drawn for the Attendance Award.  As she was 
not in attendance, the award will be $20.00 
in December. 
 
Drawing:  The 50/50 drawing for $42.00 was 
won by Dave Clausen.  A fire extinguisher 
trophy left over from the car show was won 
by Louie White.   
 
As there was no other business the meeting 
was adjourned by President Dave Faller. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Secretary Linda 
Stinson. 
 

 

      
  
 
 

good marks by a couple of Jeep "experts."  It 

has plenty of "warts" as an old used Army 

Jeep should have.  It was purchased from 

Dave by me and our oldest son Mike 

Pomeroy a few years back and it is a family 

"joy rig."  One side benefit is our severely 

autistic granddaughter loves to ride in it.  If 

you wonder why I trailer it sometimes, well, 

when I drive it as far as Albany my tired old 

bones are really stiffened up so I sometimes 

take the easy way out and trailer it.  No, it is 

not a trailer queen, just made for skinny 

young WWII kids and not a rotund stove up 

old geezer.  At any rate, it defines kool in my 

book. 

Rollin’ Oldies’ October Car of the Month 
Louie White’s 1944 Willys Jeep 

 

 
 

It is a 1944 Willys M38 U.S. Army Jeep.  When 

it was taken on by Mr. Dave Heinz of Albany it 

was quite rusty and had big tires, etc.  Dave 

put it back to stock and it was given very 

For Sale 

  

 

For sale by Steve Dahrens, a past Rollin’ 

Oldies member. Steve built the car.  A V-8 

Chev, with suicide doors, looks great, sounds 

great.  



  November Birthdays 
Tom Hinckley                  4 
Carol Hood      5 
Dennis Bosworth                                     9 
Loren Stogsdill                15 
George Reedy                21 
Mike Rice    26 
Robert Phillips                29 
Randy Burnette   30 
 
November Anniversaries 
Al and Chris Allen     13 
Dan and Jan Miner   20 
David and Linda Faller   21 
Wayne and Karen Grant  24 
Bob and Doranna Morris  27 
Louie and Lorna White  27 
 

December Birthdays 
Cortney Nash                   3 
Susan Krumwiede     4 
Kevin McVeigh       6 
Carol Stogsdill                12 
Ruth Hammer                20 
Mary Stockwell   22 
Linda Meredith   25 
Bryan Covell                25 
Wayne Grant                 27 
 
December Anniversaries 
Jim and Linda Stinson     8 
Tom and Lynn Hinckley  27  
Mike and Sheila Peterson  28 
Verle and Carol Steele   28 
Neal and Kitty Hubbard  30 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 

 

 
Web Master:  Don Hammer 

 
Hospitality:  Linda Meredith        541-570-1797 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  

 

  

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Carol Hood       541-926-3467 
  

 
Secretary:  Linda Stinson              541-753-2714 
 

 
Treasurer:  Kate Walter                541-928-3767 
 

 
Historian:  Dottie Andersen         541-974-6604 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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